
R. M. of OAKVIEW 

PUBLIC NOTICE IN REGARDS TO THE  

RAPID CITY AND AREA COMMUNITY COMPLEX 

     The Council of the R. M. of Oakview, in consultation with the Rapid 

City Rink Board, applied for a grant to Community Places to complete 

upgrades to the Rapid City rink.  While obtaining quotes for grant 

purposes, it was brought to our attention that a structural engineer 

should be contracted to inspect the facility.  The following 

recommendations were received from RAF Engineering: 

1)  that this structure is unsafe for public occupancy without remedial 

action undertaken; 

2) that an exterminator be hired to thoroughly inspect all the 

structural wood members with respect to an insect creating holes 

and sawdust piles and implement a plan to destroy the infestation; 

3) that based on the exterminator’s report, a more in-depth structural 

assessment be performed, which will detail structural members 

requiring repair or replacement due to the infestation as well as 

possible remedies for the structural deficiencies noted. 

 Please accept this as notice that the Rapid City and Area 

Community Complex is closed for public occupancy at this time.  An 

exterminator has been contacted to inspect the facility and make 

recommendations in regards to insect infestation and more information 

is being obtained in regards to an in-depth structural assessment being 

completed.  Sorry for the inconvenience this will cause to facility users. 

Any updates will be posted on our website at rmofoakview.ca. 

Dated this 5th day of September, 2018                R. M. of Oakview – 204-566-2146 


